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Kylie.Rowe@environment.nsw.gov.au to: 'council@bathurst.
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Cc: Steven Cox

From: "Kylie.Rowe@environment.nsw.gov.au" <Kylie.Rowe@environment.nsw.gov.au>

To: "'council@bathurst.nsw.gov.au'" <council@bathurst.nsw.gov.au>, 

Cc: Steven Cox <Steven.Cox@environment.nsw.gov.au>

Attn: Lucie Clifton

Good afternoon,

Please find attached response in relation to the above 
development.

Thanking you

Kylie Rowe
Conservation Planning Officer
North West Region
Regional Operations Group
Office of Environment and Heritage
PO Box 2111
48-52 Wingewarra St
Dubbo NSW 2830
www.environment.nsw.gov.au
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sender and then delete it immediately.
Any views expressed in this email are those of the individual 
sender except where the sender expressly and with authority 
states them to be the views of the NSW Office of Environment 
and Heritage.
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12 December 2016 
 
Our Ref: DOC16/625069 
Your Ref: DA 2016/413 

Ms Lucie Clifton 
Environmental, Planning & Building Services 
Bathurst Regional Council 
Private Mail Bag 17 
BATHURST  NSW  2795 

Dear Ms Clifton, 

Proposed Resource Recovery Facility – Gormans Hill NSW (DA 2016/413) 

I refer to your request dated 29 November 2016 seeking comment from the Office and Environment 
and Heritage (OEH) on the exhibited Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the proposed Resource 
Recovery Facility in Gormans Hill, NSW. 

OEH has responsibilities under the: 

 National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974 - namely the protection and care of Aboriginal objects and 
places, the protection and care of native flora and fauna and the protection and management of 
reserves;  

 Threatened Species Conservation Act 1995 - which aims to conserve threatened species of flora 
and fauna, populations and ecological communities to promote their recovery and manage 
processes that threaten them; and the 

 Native Vegetation Conservation Act 2003 – ensuring compliance with the requirements of this 
legislation. 

Based on the information provided, OEH has no specific comments to make on the proposed Resource 
Recovery Centre at this stage.  We assume that the proposal has adequately considered the 
requirements under the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 of OEH areas of 
responsibility (i.e. natural and cultural heritage conservation issues).  Please note that if subsequent 
information indicates that these areas within OEH’s responsibility require further investigation, OEH 
may provide future input. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter please contact Kylie Rowe on 02 6883 5305 or email 
kylie.rowe@environment.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
STEVEN COX 
Senior Team Leader Planning North West 
Regional Operations Group 
 
Contact officer: KYLIE ROWE 

02 6883 5305 




